
LYNDON B.JOHNSON 
10TH DISTRICT TEXAS 

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

WASHINGTON, D. C. 

21 :B,ebruary 1942 

Dear Lady Bird: 

COMMITTEE ON 

NAVAL AFFAIRS 

This is Saturday morning. It is cloudy 
and raining and cold in San Francisco . 
Your letter written on the 19th has just 
been delivered and I have read and reread 
it . 

It made me very happy that you had a 
pleasant visit with Sam. Please make them 
more frequent . 

I am still waiting for that social report 
that you were going to send me las-t week . 
I wonder what happened the evening you 
spent at the Rowes . Have you seen the 
Forrestalls? Or the Douglass'? Or the 
Corcorans? If' not , I suggest that you 
try to work out an arrangement to bave 
some of ·these women li1ce 1vlildred ~ Jo 
Forrestall to come up and have lunch with 
you at the House restaurant . 

Remember that I am expecting that daily 
letter every morning , and I hope your 
conscience really hurts when you don ' t 
write it . 

Mrs . Lyndon B. Johnson Ii 
1_32? _House Off'ice Building A ,, ~ 
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